The University of Oklahoma Norman, Oklahoma

INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

February 15, 1941.

Mr. Forrest C. Allen Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear "Phog":

I want to thank you for your nice letter of congratulations. I appreciate very much your good wishes.

In regard to our baseball schedule I have tried just about every possible scheme and I don't see how we can shift it around to where we can play Kansas in May. I am enclosing my schedule for your convenience.

With best personal regards and looking forward to see-ing you soon, I am

Sincerely,

L. E. "Jap" Haskell Director of Athletics.